
 Stewardship Newsletter, June 2018 , From Jack Gramlich 

 

I am at risk of forgetting something or someone, but the following list of accomplishments 
should make you feel good about all the things that are going on: 

1. Earth Day​:  
a.  ​Baltimore Woods​: about 20 volunteers  replaced  invasive plants with native plants. 

Nobody likes the thought of herbicides.  The plan is now to crowd out the invasive 
plants with native plants.  Following this, Boy Scout Troop 66 spent an evening 
removing invasive bush honeysuckle from the meadow area. We hope 
removal/replacement works.  

 
A portion of the 2018 Earth Day work party at Baltimore Woods 

 
b. Whiskey Hollow​:  

i. Boy Scouts did their annual clean up around the Spring.  Great Job. 
ii. Girl Scouts installed 2 benches and the beginnings of a Kiosk.  The bulletin 

board is up, but there is no information on it…yet. 
c. Camillus Valley ​Clean up:  A lady sent Sue March a very nice write- up of her 

activities cleaning the parking lot and more.  What great news that people just go to 
our preserves and do what they can. Details are on our Facebook page. Thank you 
Katie and friends. 

 

 



 
2. Heron Marsh:​  Beavers have made a dam on Mud Creek (Heron Marsh).  The water is 

flooding some backyards.  We are working with the Soil and Water Conservation District to 
install drain tubes.  This will lower the water level to acceptable levels.  So far at least 7 
people have helped out on this project, and more work is still required. 

 
3. 3 Falls Woods:  

a. We had a nice walk to the waterfalls.  We are trying to figure out a way to gain 
access to the property without interfering with the neighbors.  This project is still in 
the planning stage. 

b. Boy Scouts are planning a trail into the falls.  Work may begin this summer. 
 

4. Woodchuck Hill​: 
a. The ​Creatures in the Wild​ pre-school group is meeting there 3 days a week and 

enjoying the outdoors. The pre-school is helping the children connect with nature, 
which is part of our mission. 

b. A management plan is being developed.  One of the needs there is marking the 
boundaries, and a few loyal stewards are doing just that.  Thank you Bernie and 
John. 

c. Children’s Garden:  no further developments at this time. 
d. Fence:  Each year we replace about 5 posts and 10 rails.  This was done. 

 
5. Friendship Woods:​  The Bayberry Community Association had a wildflower walk.  Thanks, 

Joe. 
 

6. Camillus Valley:​  We are building a bridge for the trail.  Volunteers will be needed.  About 4 
people have signed up, but I think more will be needed. Date is June 9, 9:00AM.  More about 
this later. Please contact Rick Smardon if you can volunteer, or have questions. 

 
7. Old Fly​:  Beavers, again.  We are trying to get the water level down.  Our best steward ever is 

draining the swamp so we can get to the outlet.  This takes repeated visits.  The good news is 
another boy scout wants to work there.  He may coordinate an Old Fly Work Day.  I can see it 
now…volunteers of all kinds repairing the boardwalk, cleaning out the tubes, improving the 
parking lot, putting wood chips on the trails, etc.  More about this later.  The day will be in 
July or August 

 

There have been other activities that are related to stewardship. 

1. Great Bear Springs​:  Matt Young from Cornell University  led a bird walk. 
2. Plant Sale:  Steve Schwab sold donated plants. This was a fundraiser for CNYLT. 

Baltimore Woods ​volunteers work there every week and we never hear about what they are doing, 
but the property looks great. Summer camp registration is going strong!  

The Tully Action Group works at ​Tracy Lake and South Meadows​, and we never hear about their 
work either.  But, volunteers do not work to get recognition.  They work because it is fun. 

 



http://cnylandtrust.org/preserve/south-meadows-nature-area/
http://cnylandtrust.org/newsgarden-tour/

